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It seems strange that we are on the brink of saying goodbye to year 2007. Halloween just zipped 
right by and I think we even celebrated Thanksgiving.  I know that because this is my December 
message.  Thanksgiving is in November and that was last month so Thanksgiving must have 
come and gone.  Seriously though, we did have those holidays and, ready or not, we are well on 
our way to recording Christmas 2007.  For many of us, the year is ending much too quickly.  It 
sure doesn’t seem like a year has pretty much passed, but it has.  In reality, time isn’t passing 
any faster than it ever has…it just seems that way.  With our busy lives time can sometimes get 
away from us.  That bike tune-up or oil change you’ve been putting off and just never got around 
to doing; or maybe that set of tires you’ve been thinking about getting and know you need; or 
perhaps it’s that skills refresher course or that First Aid/CPR-AED certification or re-certification 
you need, but just never got around to scheduling.  My point is, time can just slip right by and 
sometimes you never get done what you need to do. 

Last month, I reminded you that as we all begin to prepare for the holiday season and wind down 
our 2007 ride calendar, that we should take a moment to contemplate what we as a Chapter 
have accomplished this past ride season.  We accomplished several important milestones.  
Since we have those recollection juices flowing, take a moment to also re-assess those things in 
your motorcycle life that you’ve been putting off and need to accomplish and get them sched-
uled. 

Sheila and I are excited about what we as a Chapter have accomplished this year.  For 2008, we 
will do our best to be the Chapter ―spark plugs‖ to keep things moving, but, as always, we can’t 
do it alone…we need your help and participation.  The 2008 Ride Calendar is now published on 
the Chapter website for your review and reference.  Look it over and start planning on participat-
ing as much as you can.  For this next year, Chapter membership will grow and so will we as a 
Chapter! 

Sheila and I would like to take this opportunity to wish each and every one of you, and your fami-
lies, a very special Christmas Holiday.  Also, we want to thank you for your support and contin-
ued participation in Chapter E. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all!  

“Ride Often - Ride Safe”, 

Dave & Sheila    

 

  

Message from our Chapter Directors:  

December 2007 

Our next meeting is: 

Saturday, December 15, 2007  

 

Denny’s  

at  

Canyon Park 

22833 Bothell Everett Highway 

Breakfast 

Meeting Hours: 

 

Breakfast at 8:00  

Meeting at 8:30 
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GGWRRAWRRA  NNEWSEWS  

2008 Washington District Rally: Scheduled for Lynden, WA., July 17th—20th 
The Rally theme is ―Family Reunion‖ , however. in lieu of the district selling official rally tee shirts as in past 
years, for this rally there will a tee shirt contest between District Chapters.  Each chapter will design their own 
shirt, keep their design secret, then attending chapters will wear them for judging on the night of the ―Family 
BBQ‖.    
 
For Chapter E, all of you ―creative individuals‖ start brainstorming ideas and stay tuned for more information on 
a special work group to come up with our very own design.   

 
 

 

Keeping Your Membership Information Current 

Last month I posted this reminder notice of the importance of keeping your membership information and your 

membership current.  GWRRA in the past was pretty consistent in trying to keep members current.  However, 

the task became overwhelming.  Today, members have been assigned the responsibility to keep their own 

information current, even if they never received an ―official‖ notice of that responsibility. GWRRA doesn’t mail 

out reminders that your membership is going to expire, and they aren’t going to come looking for you if your 

mail fails to get delivered to the right address.  You’ll miss the Wing World Magazine for sure… heck, that’s the 

reason some people joined GWRRA – just to get the magazine. And beside Chapter E will miss you! 

 

So, what are your responsibilities as a member? What do you need to do to keep your contact information cur-

rent?  What do you do if your email address changes; if you move; or if you change your phone number? You 

need to tell GWRRA. And how do you do it? Well, there’s the ―old fashioned way‖, and then there’s the internet 

way.  The old fashioned way is to pick up a phone and call (800) 843-9460. You can fax to (623) 581-3844 or 

email them at: customerservice@gwrra.org . You can also log on to the internet, and go to www.gwrra.org 

where you’ll see this link to ―Manage Your Membership‖. The point is you have to keep your information cur-

rent. 

 

On May 14, 2007, Melissa Nordeoff, GWRRA Executive Director, issued an email stating ―Member Updates: 

… effective immediately, we will no longer be accepting any updates to a Member's record from anyone ex-

cept the Member. We have had many circumstances where the information given to us was the wrong infor-

mation. The Members must update their own information on line, by phone, email, or snail mail. A few might 

feel that they are being inconvenience but we really are trying to make sure their private information is secure 

and accurate.‖ 

 

What we have been asked to do by Roy McKenzie, Region I Director and Mike Hudnell, District Director is to 

try our best to keep our own member lists as current as possible.  Starting with the Chapter meeting on De-

cember 15th I intend to do my best to try and do that.  This will help to keep our email distribution lists and ad-

dresses and phone numbers current. But, again local notification does not affect or update the national mem-

bership lists. Only you can keep your information current. 

 

So let’s make an effort to get on this and get your information current if something has changed, or get your 

membership paid up if you have an expired membership.  Also, don’t miss a single issue of the Wing World. 

Don’t miss being included in the Gold Book (or opt-out if you don’t want to be in the Gold Book). Don’t miss 

one minute of the fun of being a GWRRA member because your address was wrong or your phone number 

was out of date. Sign on, log-in, and keep your membership information current. Then be sure and let me 

know so I won’t continue to bug you! 
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December 2, 2007 Christmas Party:  Although the awful weather made it very difficult 

for many of you to attend, the 2007 Chapter Christmas Party was a blast for those that were 

able to make it!  It was good food and fellowship for the afternoon and into the early eve-

ning.  Complete with a Christmas Poem reading to a beautiful group of ―Chapter Children‖ from 

yours truly and a visit from Santa Claus it was a wonderful gathering.   See Santa’s letter to  

Chapter E.                                                                             
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Chapter E 2007 Christmas Party  

 By Santa 

Hello boys and girls!  This is Santa!  

Thank you for inviting me to your 

Christmas party.  Santa always likes 

coming to a Gold Wingers party be-

cause he knows he’s not going home 

hungry!  The ribs’ chicken and sausage 

were great, along with all those deli-

cious side dishes that you all brought.  Santa is very conscious of his full figure and made 

sure to sample every dish there. 

It sure was fun to see all of you again this year and especially you lovely ladies.  Santa’s 

not used to seeing all of you in your pajamas and he nearly had a heart attack!  All of you 

are usually tucked in your beds fast asleep when I get there on Christmas.  Santa enjoyed 

watching the gift exchange.  You all had so much fun choosing, opening and stealing each 

others gifts and when the gift wars were over it appeared that everyone was happy with 

the gift they ended up with.   

After the gift exchange it was desert time and Santa made sure he was at the front of 

the line.  We ended the evening with a game of ―Left Right Center‖ (with quarters) and 

there were two winners this year, Jim Roberson and Barb Smith. After Santa helped many 

of us clean up the hall, He waddled out the door at about 8:00 p.m. to find that his rein-

deer had left his over weight butt behind.   

As we loaded our cars in the dark, with 

no light.  We could hear Santa in his mini 

van.  Merry Christmas urp…to all..urp..and 

to all urp...a good night…Hey Mrs. Santa, ―I 

need a Pepcid‖!  
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     Great Stories of Great Events 

Great Figgy Pudding Street Corner Caroling Contest at Westlake Center 
by Dave Chavez  

 Seattle's homegrown family event gave it another run last Friday, December 7, 2007.  It was cold 

but Sheila and I and Bob and Patty bundled up and decided we would check it out.  The Seattle Figgy 

Pudding Caroling Competition, Stage Show, and Community Sing-A-Long benefits the good work of 

the Pike Market Senior Center and Downtown Food Bank...providing year around emergency food, em-

ployment, social services and compassionate care to thousands of low-income and homeless seniors 

and individuals in downtown Seattle.  Hundreds of carolers in dozens of teams come from near and 

far to compete in this annual Street Corner Caroling Competition.  Judges oversee several catego-

ries, including most original -- the sillier, the better -- people's choice, best choral and 

'Figlanthropy' (most money raised). What singers lack in talent, they make up with enthusiasm and 

costuming. In any given year they tell me, you'll see the usual church choirs, elves, Christmas trees, 

Santa clones and vintage Victorians.  This year, we saw some pretty creative carolers, including some 

odes to our very own Governor and a couple of popular Senators!  We don’t know how the contest 

turned out but we had fun just walking around and giving them a listen.  And in case you're wonder-

ing, the event's name comes from the lyric "Bring us a figgy pudding and a cup of good cheer" in the 

song, 'We Wish You a Merry Christmas.'  It was definitely worth braving the cold.  

Jingle Bell Run & Walk 

December 9, 2007     by Dave Chavez 

Sheila and I, Bob and Patty and Rick and Sue Gustin bravely represented Chapter E at the 23rd An-

nual Jingle Bell Run & Walk last Sunday at much too early in the morning, especially considering it’s 

December!  I have to admit that I had to keep telling myself that it was for a good cause…it actually 

started snowing as we lined up for the 3-mile course!  Moments before the hard-core runners lined 

up in earnest for the dash down 5th Ave. to the North, we heard the announcer say there were over 

11,000 people participating in the event!  It always amazes me the level of enthusiasm that some peo-

ple can muster up.  Here we were all bundled up against the cold, while there were runners and walk-

ers fully decorated as ―running Christmas presents‖, Santa’s elves, runners dressed up in various 

Christmas paraphernalia…even Jack Frost!   

 Okay, so you’re wondering…did we run or walk?  Let’s just say we set a blistering pace moving down 

the course as fast as our Winger’s legs could carry us.  We didn’t set any land speed records but we 

completed the course with Rick, Bob and me finishing just ahead of the closing Patty, Sheila and Sue!  

Course we didn’t tell them we were going to bolt for the finish line as we all ambled along down the 

stretch!  It’s possible that we might have caught ’em by surprise!                
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Chapter E Library 

Rider Education 

         

Put a “Boring Farkle” at the Top of your Holiday List (with apologies to Karla) 

I suspect you have started to put together your Holiday Wish list; and it’s a pretty safe bet 

there are some Sparkle Farkle items on it.   So when you are compiling the list, why don’t you top 

it with a ―Boring Farkle‖ that may help save someone’s life; a Portable Bike First Aid Kit. 

Yeah, I know it isn’t very cool looking and you really don’t ever want to use it, but what if . . . . you 

are on a ride and someone goes down, wouldn’t you want to help?   I think the answer is yes. 

As many of you know, there is something in the medical field called the ―Golden Hour.‖  Boiled 

down, it means that if a person, who suffered a trauma, is stabilized and transported to a hospi-

tal within 60 minutes, their survival rate approaches 90%.  Longer than that and the survival rate 

reduces rapidly to the extent that after eight hours the survival rate is about 25%.  Be the per-

son that takes the first steps to help get the victim to the hospital in that Golden Hour.  Get a 

first aid kit for every bike you have and carry it with you at all times and take the training that 

will be offered on January 20, 2008 in Marysville. 

Heaven forbid you ever have to use your ―Boring Farkle‖, but when you do, you will glad you put 

the First Aid Kit at the top of your list . . . . Thanks and Ride Safer. 

Bob Reagle, Chapter E Educator   

A selection of Websites that describe and/or offer portable first aid kits: 

http://stampedemrc.com/kit.htm 

http://www.advancedfirstaidsupplies.com 

http://down-east-tackle.amazonwebstore.com/Bell-Powersports-Motorcycle-First-Aid-Kit/A/

B000HX55XM.htm 

www.ebay.com 

www.amazon.com 

 

And many others.  Just do a search and see what you find.  

Book: Street Strategies by David L. Hough        Book:  Proficient Motorcycling by David L. Hough 

VHS:  Co-Rider from GWRRA (2002)        VHS:  Gary Sanford's Slow Speed Cycling Seminar  

VHS:  Part 1: Helmet Effectiveness (Hurt Report)       Part 2: Co-Rider from GWRRA (Pre-2002)  

VHS: GWRRA & Safeco present Touring & Braking / Trailering (1996)      VHS: Buying Motorcycle Helmets  (Snell Memorial 

Foundation)  

VHS: Basic Maintenance of the 1500 Goldwing with Andy MacDonald      Report:  Fatal Single Vehicle Motorcycle Crashes, 

October 2001  

VHS: Advanced Maintenance for the 1500 Goldwing with Andrew MacDonald       Report:  Drowsy Driving and Automobile Crashes  

Report:  Impaired Motorcycle Riding:  What Motorcyclists Think About Alcohol and Motorcycling, February 2001 

http://stampedemrc.com/kit.htm
http://www.advancedfirstaidsupplies.com
http://down-east-tackle.amazonwebstore.com/Bell-Powersports-Motorcycle-First-Aid-Kit/A/B000HX55XM.htm
http://down-east-tackle.amazonwebstore.com/Bell-Powersports-Motorcycle-First-Aid-Kit/A/B000HX55XM.htm
http://www.ebay.com
http://www.amazon.com
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         FACTOIDS & FUNNIES 

―A Compendium of Facts & Information That Will Astound and Amaze You‖    

(or at least some miscellaneous stuff that might fun to know or get you to laugh) 

 

 

 
 

 

   Motorcycle Bells 

  The Legendary Gift of Good Luck 

 

  Legend has it that Evil Road Spirits have been latch-

  ing themselves on to motorcycles for as long as  

  there have been bikes on the road. These Evil Road 

  Spirits are responsible for mechanical problems and              

bad luck along a journey. 

Legend goes on to say that by attaching a small motorcycle bell onto                                                        

your bike, the Evil Road Spirits will become trapped inside the motor- 

cycle bell where the constant ringing drives them insane, making them 

lose their grip until they fall to the ground. (Ever wonder where pot-

holes come from?) 

Legend also has it that the mystery of the Guardian® Ride  Bell car-

ries twice as much power when it is purchased by a  friend or loved 

one and  given as a gift. 

Show someone how much you care. Offer them defense against the 

Evil Road Spirits! Give a Guardian® Ride Bell and share the Legend of 

Good Luck it offers to a motorcycle and its rider! 

 

The pleasant feeling of eating chocolate is caused by a chemical called anadamide, a neurotransmitter which 

also is produced naturally in the brain.  (So that’s why it feels so good when I eat it; and I thought it was 

just yummy!) 
 

Shortly after the Pope had apologized to the Jewish people for the treatment of Jews by the Catholic Church over the 

years, Ariel Sharon, then Prime Minister of Israel, sent a proposal to the College of Cardinals for a friendly game of golf to 

be played between the two leaders, or their representatives, to demonstrate the friendship and ecumenical spirit shared by 

the Catholics and the Jews. 

The Pope met his College of Cardinals to discuss the proposal.  

"Your Holiness" said one of the Cardinals, "Mr. Sharon wants to challenge you to a game of golf to show that you are old and 

unable to compete. I am afraid that this would tarnish our image in the world".  

The Pope thought about this and, since he had never held a golf club in his life, asked, "Don't we have a Cardinal to represent 

me?"  

"None who plays golf very well," a Cardinal replied. "But there is a man named Jack Nicklaus, an American golfer, who is a 

devout Catholic. We could offer to make him a Cardinal, and then ask him to play Mr. Sharon as your personal representative. 

In addition to showing our spirit of co-operation, we will also win the match."  

Everyone agreed that this was a great idea. The call was made. Of course, Nicklaus was honored and he agreed to play as a 

representative of the Pope.  

The day after the match, Nicklaus reported to the Vatican to inform the Pope of the result. "This is Cardinal Nicklaus. I 

have some good news and some bad news, your Holiness," said the golfer.  

―Tell me the good news, Cardinal Nicklaus‖, said the Pope. 

 

―Well, Your Holiness, I don’t like to brag, but even though I have played some terrific rounds in my life, this was the best I 

have played, by far.  I must have been inspired from above.  My drives were long and true, my irons were accurate and pur-

poseful, and my putting was perfect.  With all due respect, my play was truly miraculous.‖ 

―How can there be bad news?‖ the Pope asked. 

 

Nicklaus sighed, ―I lost by  three strokes to Rabbi Tiger Woods.  
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December 

2    WA-E Chapter Christmas Party 

9       Jingle Bell Run  

15      WA-E Chapter Meeting 

January  

19 WA-E Chapter Meeting 

20 First-Aid CPR Training—Marysville   

24       WA-E Chapter – Dinner Social  

26       Chapter I—Casino Night– Camp Murray 

 

                              

Chapter E Ride/Activities Calendar 

IMPROMPTU RIDE IDEAS 

 Light House Tour 

 Mt. St Helen's Ride 

 Wacky Tour 

 Three Mt. Pass Loop 

 "Apple" Tour by WA-V 

 Hood Canal Loop 

 Mount Baker 

 Lake Chelan Loop 

 Hurricane Ridge 

GWRRA Washington District Chapter Gathering Sites 

Day Time Chapter Location 

4th Saturday 9:00AM A-Seattle RMC- Full Throttle Café, 3701 E. Valley RD, Renton WA  

1st Sunday 9:00 AM B-Bremerton Bremerton  Eagles, 205 6th St., Bremerton, WA  

2nd Saturday 8:00 AM C-Everett Petosa's Restaurant, 2121 Broadway,Everett, WA 

2nd Sunday 8:30 AM D-Aberdeen 1605 Simpson Ave, Aberdeen, WA  

4th Sunday 8:30 AM F-Tacoma Eagles#3563, 22316 Mountain Hwy E, Spanaway, WA 

3rd Saturday 8:30 AM G-Gig Harbor Cottesmore Café, 2909 14th Ave NW, Gig Harbor, WA 

2nd Tuesday 6:30 PM H-Lynden Fairway Restaurant, 1726 Front St, Lynden, WA 

3rd Sunday 8:30 AM I-Olympia JJ's North's Grand Buffet, 2915 Harrison Ave NW Ste 255, Olympia, WA 

3rd Saturday 8:30 AM K-White Salmon The Charburger, 4100 W Cliff Dr, Hood River, WA  

2nd Saturday 8:00 AM L-Kennewick Cousin's Restaurant, 4605 N 68, Pasco, WA  

1st Saturday 8:00 AM M-Yakima The Branding Iron Restaurant, 61311 Hwy 97,Toppenish,  WA  

3rd Sunday 8:30 AM N-Spokane Golden Corral Restaurant, 7117 N Division, Spokane, Wa 

4th Saturday 8:00 AM O-Port Orchard Airport Diner, 8803 State Hwy 3 SW, Bremerton National Airport 

3rd Saturday 8:00 AM P-Longview Monticello Hotel, 1405 17th Ave, Longview, WA  

1st Friday 7:00 PM Q-Puyallup Main Garden Chinese Restaurant, 1106 East Main, Puyallup, WA 

1st Saturday 8:00 AM R-Walla Walla Fountain Restaurant, 190 S Main St, Milton Freewater, OR 

3rd Thursday 6:30 PM S-Ephrata Golden Corral Restaurant, 930 N Stratford Rd, Moses Lake,WA 

1st Thursday 6:00 PM V-Auburn Eagles of Auburn, 702 M St SE, Auburn, WA 

1st Saturday 8:30 AM X-Vancouver Billygan's Roadhouse, 13200 NE Hwy 99,Vancouver, WA 

2nd Friday 6:30 PM Y-Enumclaw Krain Corner Restaurant, 28818 264th SE, Enumclaw, WA 

2nd Saturday 5:30 PM Z-Centralia Denny's Restaurant, I-5 Exit 82, Harrison Ave, Centralia, WA 
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http://www.goldwingfacts.com/ 

 

http://www.aboutmotorcycle.com/ 

 

http://www.tourkingcovers.com/shop/ 

  

http://www.msf-usa.org/   

 

http://soundrider.com/ 

 

http://www.wingstuff.com/index.php 

 

http://www.goldwing-world.com/GL1800.htm 

 

http://www.gl1800riders.com/ 

 

http://www.tulsaenterprises.com/1800.html 

 

http://www.ridelikeapro.com/ 

 

Some Useful Gold Wing Links 

http://www.hondadirectlineusa.com/stores/index.asp?str=4 

http://www.motorbikestoday.com/reviews/Articles/hon_goldwing_04.htm 

http://www.goldwingfacts.com/
http://www.aboutmotorcycle.com/
http://www.tourkingcovers.com/shop/
http://www.msf-usa.org/
http://soundrider.com/
http://www.wingstuff.com/index.php
http://www.goldwing-world.com/GL1800.htm
http://www.gl1800riders.com/
http://www.motorbikestoday.com/reviews/Articles/hon_goldwing_04.htm
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 What's on the Calendar 

December 2nd – Chapter “E” Christmas Party – The annual Christmas Party was a huge success.  We 

missed some of you due to the awful weather but we had a good turn-out nonetheless. 

 December 8th – Chapter “D” Festival of Lights Parade – Cancelled this year due to weather.  

 December 9th  Jingle Bell Run/Walk in Seattle, benefits the Arthritis Foundation.  Website: 

www.seattlejinglebellrun.org   (It was fun and maybe next year we can muster up some more Chapter par-

ticipation. 

 December 15th Chapter “E” Breakfast Meeting:  Breakfast @ 8:00AM  Meeting @8:30 AM.    

December 25th       Merry Christmas to all &  Happy 

New Year! 

 

 2008 

 

January 19th  Chapter “E” Breakfast Meeting:  Breakfast @ 8:00AM  Meeting @8:30 AM.  After meet-

ing bowling/Pizza.  More information to follow. 

January 20, 2008: First Aid and CPR Training scheduled for Sunday January 20th  in Marysville.  Cost is 

$30 (includes all materials).  Rob Reagle (bob.reagle@microsoft.com ) is sending out reminder notices to 

those of us that will need to renew our certifications in the relative near term.  Need further information 

please contact Rob and make your reservations by December 15th  (There are some of you who are overdue 

for your First Aid & CPR class and this is a great opportunity to get current). 

January 24th Chapter “E” Dinner Social, more information to follow. 

 January 26, 2007 Chapter I Casino Night @ Camp Murray Washington.  Many of you participate in 

this event every year and Bob and Patty heartily recommend it for lots of fun.  Sheila and I haven’t done 

this event yet and we are looking forward to it this year.  Let’s get a group together and really support our 

friends at Chapter I.  Registration is $12.50 each plus a non-perishable food item for the Thurston County 

Food Bank (includes entrance to Camp Murray and all you can eat and drink).  The Chapter bringing in the 

largest number of food items will receive an additional $1,000,000 in Bull Bucks!  Yup, you heard me right, 

$1M in Bull Bucks!  Register early before January 2, 2008 and receive and extra $10,000 in Bull Bucks 

from the $C.O.W. Bank of WA.   I’ll be sending out a registration form in the next few days to make it eas-

ier for you to register.  Important: to enter Camp Murray you must have a photo ID, a signed vehicle 

registration, proof of insurance and a valid driver’s license.  

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

http://www.seattlejinglebellrun.org
mailto:bob.reagle@microsoft.com
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  Chapter Director  Asst. Chapter Director              Newsletter Editor 

   Dave & Sheila Chavez   John & Barb Smith        Sheila Chavez 

  

  Store Managers  Chapter Educator      Membership Coordinator      

   Rick & Dori Myers   Jim & Karen Roberson       Sheila Chavez 

  Treasurer                           Historians/Photographer     Web Page 

 Jim & Karen Roberson                Ron & Lana Jo Peck        John Smith   

 Ride Director   Ways & Means       Cares & Concerns 

 Bob Spencer   Ernie & Sue Sigyarto       Patty Spencer  

  

 Ride Coordinators  Designer      Dinner Socials 

 Jimm Burke—Jim Pelican            Penny Rosenow      Leah Gray 

 Mileage Coordinators  Lighthouse Photo Tours             Karla Edwards  

Karla & Scott Edwards  Bob & Thess Thurgood                PLP Coordinator                               

                Ron Peck  

 

National    Region I Director  WA District Directors     

Executive Director  Roy & Pearl Mckenzie  Mike & Peggy Hudnell 

Melissa Eason   (253) 862-0220   (360) 426-0213 

ssheni@cableone.net  director@bigskyregioni.org  DD@gwrra-wa.org 

 

GWRRA International  Asst Region I Director  WA Asst Dist. Directors 

Operations Director  Steve & Sandra Henicksman Bob & Patty Spencer 

Jim & Margie Hodge  (208) 523-9813   (425) 489-9786 

(228) 875-1764   ssheni@cableone.net  add@gwrra-wa.org 

rallybum@cableone.net   

    Region I Educator  WA Asst Dist. Directors 

GWRRA International   Steve & Lori Fretts  Hank & Marilyn Smith 

 Headquarters                  sftretts@comcast.net  (509) 585-6100 

21423 N 11th Ave,       add@gwrra-wa.org 

Phoenix, AZ 85027  Region I Leadership Trainers District Educators         

Phone (800) 843-9460   Mike & Lynn Briggs  Jim & Pam Swart          

                                                          mlbriggs60@msn.com  educator@gwrra-wa.org                                               

                                

Web Sites: 

 

WA-District: 

 http://www.gwrra-wa.org 

 

Region I: 

  http://www.bigskyregioni.org 
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SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

      1 

2                                                       

―Chapter E            

Christmas Party” 

3 4 5 6                                

Happy  Birthday    

“Sue Gustin”  

7 8  Chapter “D” 

Festival of 

Lights Parade 

9                         

“Jingle Bell Run/

Walk” 

10 11 12 13 14 15 

Chapter E –

‖Breakfast 

Meeting‖ 

16 17 18 19 20 

 Happy Birthday   

“Patty Spencer”  

& “Neil Agachinsky” 

21 22 

23 24 25                     

“Merry         

Christmas” 

26 27 28 29         

Happy 

 Birthday  

“Dave        

Hersey”   

30 

Happy Anniversary  

“Jim & Karen  

Roberson‖ 

31              

Happy         

Birthday          

Ed Zaic” 

 

 

     

December 2007 
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SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

  1 2                   

 “Happy     

Birthday     

Leah Gray” 

      

3 4           

“Happy     

Birthday           

Carolyn Reagle” 

5 

6                             7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 ―Chapter E-

Breakfast        

Meeting”   

“After meeting 

Bowling/Pizza” 

20 

First Aid & CPR 

Training  

21 22             

―Happy     

Birthday           

Steve Lee” 

23 24         

“Happy     

Birthday           

Jim Roberson”                    

                    

“Dinner Social” 

25         

“Happy     

Birthday   

Sheila Chavez” 

26                                        

Chapter I-                               

―Casino Night‖                                         

27 28 29 30    

    January 2008 
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Do you need patches sewn on your vest, shirt or 

jacket? 
Carey Chavez (Dave & Sheila Chavez’s daughter) can 
do it!  She will sew on both denim and leather at very 

reasonable prices. 
$3.00 for small patches  
$5.00 for large patches. 

Call Carey @ (425) 227-0775 
 

 

Fine Fashion Jewelry 

Home & Office Shows * Career Opportunities 

Fundraisers  

Charlene Lee          (206) 595-7070 

Independent Jewelry     CookieCharlene@comcast.net 

Consultant                 www.cookielee.biz/CharleneLee 

 

  

 

         

Advertise with us!! 

Corporate: $100.00 per quarter. 

Medium (½ pages): $50 per quarter. 

For More Information 

Please Call or Visit Our Website 

 

 

Sit & Stitch Quilting 

Penny Rosenow  362545 SE 47th CT. 

(425) 222-5910  Fall City, WA 98024 

www.wfpgr@comcast.net 

Embroidery & Classes 

Penny can do T-Shirts, Jackets & Windshield covers.  

Just send email or call to place order. 

Karen Jamison 

Senior Beauty Consultant 

Email: karenjamison@marykay.com 

Shop Online: www.marykay.com/karen 


